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Lake in the Hills Police Department has groundbreaking news to share. 
 
Lake in the Hills, IL – The Lake in the Hills Police Department is thrilled to announce the groundbreaking 
of their new police department as construction will begin soon in April of 2024.  The new police department 
will be built near the current Village Hall (600 Harvest Gate Drive) with a forthcoming address in the 2600 
block of Village Hall Drive.   
 
The official groundbreaking date is Friday, April 19th 2024 at 4:00 P.M. The police department anticipates 
some commercial truck activity in the area this coming week nearing the groundbreaking date. The project 
will start with site clearing and grading. 
 
“We are delighted to host our upcoming groundbreaking ceremony,” said Chief Mary Frake of the Lake in 
the Hills Police Department.  “This groundbreaking is more than a symbol of the start of construction.  This 
marks a significant milestone in our community as well as towards the future of our police department.” 
 
The Lake in the Hills Police Department wants to be sure the community is well informed of the construction 
plan and phases as construction may temporarily cause additional truck traffic, noise, or dust during building.  
 
To better assist community members, the police department encourages individuals to follow the Lake in the 
Hills Police Department on their social media for updates. Community members may also visit the website at 
https://bit.ly/PDBuild for construction updates.  Lastly, the community may sign up for Nixle Emergency 
Text Messaging.  Community update messages may be sent out as necessary for those Nixle subscribers who 
are signed up to receive non-emergency messages.   
 
Lake in the Hills Police Department sincerely appreciates the patience and understanding of our residents, 
businesses, and community during this project.     
    
For more information, please contact Officer Schmitt, the Public Information Officer, at 847-658-5676 or by 
email at communityrelations@lith.org.  
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